

Trinity Baptist Church

TRINITY TIMES

Volume 27 • Number 48

December 8, 2014

4815 Six Forks Road, Raleigh, NC 27609 • tel: 919-787-3740 • fax: 919-787-4884 • www.tbcraleigh.com

Following Jesus...

Dr. Jeff Roberts, Senior Pastor jroberts@tbcraleigh.com • Twitter: @Jeff__Roberts





This Sunday At Trinity

Christmas Cantata Morning Services (Sanctuary)

8:45am Worship (Sanctuary)

9:30 Welcome Center Opens

(Narthex)

9:45 Meet & Greet Jay and Amy Rouse

(Conf. Rm)

Sunday School

(Bible Study for all ages)

10:55 Extended Teaching Care

(E100 Hallway)

Worship (Sanctuary)

6:00pm Children's Christmas Program

(Sanctuary)

Women's Book Club

Third Thursday of Each Month December 18 • 7:00pm • Parlor Facilitator: Beth Duke

The Art of Racing in the Rain by Garth Stein

2015 Flower Calendar

The Calendar for Sanctuary Flowers for 2015 has been posted on the bulletin board in the Narthex. Sign-up today to reserve the Sunday you would like to donate flowers in honor or remembrance of your loved one.

Welcome to Trinity

Sarah D. Hall joined TBC by by baptism.

Daniel Lee Barker joined TBC by by baptism.



Church-wide Christmas Caroling

to Senior Adult Members

Wednesday, December 17 • 6:15pm

A variety of soups, sandches and salad will be served for Wednesday Night Fellowship Dinner at 5:00pm in the Fellowship Hall.

Great Christmas Event for Families with Children! The Seniors love seeing them.

Advent Items for Families

Check out this online devotion for Advent. Go to www.followingthestar.org and find scripture, prayer, and meditative thoughts, accompanied by gentle music, which can be accessed every day.

NORTH RALEIGH MINISTRIES

This Week's Food Pantry Needs:

- Canned Fruit
- Cooking Oil
- Small Bags Flour & Sugar

Deacon of the Week

Shannon Rouse has been a member of Trinity since 1984 and is a native of Virginia Beach. He and his wife, Tamara, have three children: Sarah, Matt



and Carson. He is a Managing Partner with Rouse Norton CPA, PA. Shannon serves on the Facility Master Planning Committee and as a Youth Basketball Coach. He works with deacons Alma Hoffmann, Fred Paula and Jeff Hall.

CPR Training

Sunday, January 25 5:00-7:00pm • Room E247

This is an awesome opportunity we have available at our church. The class has a small charge of \$45 for certification, \$25 for noncertification. We are offering help with the cost. The effort is to train as many members as we can for quick response. Sign-up and contact Karen (919-787-3740 or kmetcalf@tbcraleigh.com) if you want to be trained.

Deepest Sympathies

Jim & Rebecca Journigan and children (Fisher & Sally) upon the death of Jim's father, Ransom Journigan, on November 30th.

Mary Jane Samonds upon the death of her sister, Wilma Shaw of Raleigh, on December 3rd.

Long time church member **Louise Cater** passed away Friday, December 5th in Raleigh. A Graveside service was held Sunday, December 7th.

Thank You Cards

From **Roger & Marlene Crowder** and **Ron & Brenda Fulp**. These cards will be posted on the bulletin board for the congregation to read.

Fellowship Dinner

Wednesday, December 17

Adult: \$4.50 • Senior Adult: \$3.50
 Children: \$2.50
 Soups & Sandwiches
 Side, Salad, Dessert, and Drink

Payments made by 4:00pm each Monday receive a \$.50 discount per plate

Reservations and payments can be made online at www.tbcraleigh.com or by calling the church office, 919-787-3740.
Reservations and cancellations must be made by 4:00pm each Monday.

This is the last Fellowship Dinner for the year. Fellowship Dinner will resume January 7, 2015.

Year-End Contribution Reminder

Any contributions that you want to be on your 2014 tax statement, must be turned into the Financial Administrator by December 31st. The *ONLY* exception to this rule is an envelope postmarked by December 31st. Please remember that the church office will be closed: Wednesday, December 24th, Thursday, December 25th, Friday, December 26th and Thursday, January 1st.

Any stock contributions for 2014 must be received by Trinity or in Trinity's account by December 31st to be counted as a 2014 contribution. If you have any questions, please call Jan Brown **BEFORE** the first of the year at 919-787-3740. Thank you for your support of Trinity!

Staff Anniversary

Steve Byers, Assoc. Pastor of Worship & Music, celebrates his 7th year anniversary with Trinity Baptist Church on December 17th. Please take the time to say a personal word, write a note or place a phone call to Steve or offer words of encouragement and support for the fine job he is doing.

Senior Adult Ministries...the Better Half of Life

Rev. Hal Melton, hmelton@tbcraleigh.com

Due to Popular Demand . . . We are offering an additional opportunity for you to go to

Sanders Family Christmas

At the Temple Theater, Sanford

Friday, December 19 4:45 - 11:00 pm

Cost: \$20 for the show plus \$12.50 for Dinner at Ron's Barn

Pay By: Friday, December 12

We'll reconnect with the Sander's family we met in February from "Smoke on the Mountain" as they celebrate the holidays with faith, family, and old fashioned fun. With hilarious, touching stories and 25 Southern Gospel Christmas favorites to light-up your holiday, you'll have a rousing and heartwarming time with this Christmas gospel sing-along. We'll stop for lunch on the way to the performance and come straight home afterwards.

Deposit your check for \$20 made payable to TBC in the box near the sign-up sheets, or send to the church office no later than Friday, December 12.

If you have questions, please email or call Kathy Driver (kathydriver@nc.rr.com or 919-621-0236).

If you did not get on the list for the matinee performance on Thursday, December 18th, sign-up now for an 8:00 pm performance on Friday, December 19th.

Only a Few Spaces Left!

Savannah, Jekyll Island, & Beaufort

March 9-13 • Cost: \$415 (Double Occupancy)

Deposit of \$75 due upon sign-up Final payment due on January 5, 2015.

Irish Experience!

September 12 - 23, 2015

Cost: \$2495 double occupancy for land trip (airfare additional) Trafalgar Insurance is \$199

Contact Sylvia Pearce for more information at (919) 395-2626 or sylviawp@earthlink.net

Nursing Homes & Homebound Visits

Wednesday, December 17 10:00am • Fellowship Hall

Adult Ministry & Missions

Rev. Hal Melton, hmelton@tbcraleigh.com



Winter Marriage Retreat

March 6 - 8, 2015 Beach Colony Resort

Parenting – It Makes a Difference in Marriage

Through the years of parenting our children, we can leave a legacy of healthy marriageincluding the main training our children will get on raising our grandchildren! Intentionally keeping our marriages alive and well during the years when it seems our whole world is focused on raising responsible kids is a key ingredient to success...both ours and theirs in the years to come. Whether you are considering becoming a parent, are in your empty nest years or at ANY STAGE in between - this retreat is for you. Our desire is that our young couples learn from the older couples about parenting children at home – AND – our older couples learn from the younger couples about their perspectives of being parented as adult children. We'll enjoy meeting new TBC people and having fun in the process of intentionally growing to meet the challenges of a time in our lives we have not been through before. Come join us! Registration is open NOW. Contact Roberta Melton at rmelton8184@gmail.com. Cost is \$255 per couple including ocean front condo at the Beach Cove Resort at N. Myrtle Beach, meeting room, and program fee. Meals are on your own. A deposit of \$100 is due at sign-up. Make checks to TBC.





December Is

World Missions Offering Month

Last Sunday we kicked off our annual offering that supports all our OVERSEAS missionaries, their families and their ministries with our Missions Walk-Down during worship. Trinity's Goal is \$50,000. This goal is set by our Missions Steering Committee. Last Sunday we received \$22,072. We surely will reach our goal if everyone participates. Please give generously as we commit as a church family to spreading the Gospel of Jesus' love around the world through either Southern Baptist or Cooperative Baptist Career Missionaries in 2015.

Please find your special offering envelope – either in your packet at home or in the pews in worship. If you have a preference, please mark which organization you wish your offering to go to. Check BOTH if you would like it to be divided between the two. THANKS!



Sunday, February 22 10:00am - 2:30pm

Please mark your calendar now!

Music Ministry

Rev. Steve Byers, slbyers@tbcraleigh.com

Christmas Cantata

December 14 · Both Morning Services

About Jay and Amy Rouse...

Our guest musicians this week have a heart for worship. Together and separately they are making a difference in the world for the cause of Christ.

Jay has been described as " ... a keyboard artist with great finesse and expertise along with the humility of a man whose life reflects a sincere passion for Christ." Jay has enjoyed a brilliant career as a keyboard artist and has served as accompanist for many artists including Kathy Troccoli, Russ Taff, Buddy Greene and the Gaither Vocal Band. He has traveled extensively with Sandi Patty as music director and accompanist. He is the vice-president for Publishing at Praise-Gathering Music Group. He has composed some of the top-selling choral anthems in the past few years and has become one of the leading arrangers, orchestrators and producers in Christian music publishing. He oversees the creative development of new publications for PraiseGathering Music Group, Gaither Music Company and Integrity Music, while continuing to create new publications of his works.

Jay's wife Amy has been a featured soloist with The Bill Gaither Trio, and was a part of their recording "Bill & Gloria Gaither and Friends... a Praise Gathering." Her work with Bill and Gloria has also privileged her to be a part of the *Homecoming* Video Series. Most recently she appeared along with Sandi Patty at the Cathedral's Farewell Concert and on the Gaither Christmas Video titled *A Time For Joy*. She has traveled with Sandi Patty as a backup singer and has performed with Radio Bible Class in Grand Rapids, Michigan as a featured soloist and member of the "Discovery Singers" on their weekly television show, Day of Discovery. They recently featured her on the Discovery House release titled "Lullabies," a collection of children's songs. She also sings regularly as a studio musician in the central Indiana area giving her the opportunity to work some of the leading artist and producers in Christian music.

Both Amy and Jay have also done extensive touring as a part of the group *Image*. This group was born out of their desire to see the church understand true worship and experience the amazing blessing of God's manifest presence

in the lives of His children. It is to that end that they continue their work to this day. While all of the "things" they do sustain their daily routine and allow them to thrive in this fast paced world, the true calling on their lives continues to be a deeper and growing relationship with Jesus Christ. Out of this well-spring flow all of the blessings and energies needed to share His goodness and His light with a dark and needy world.

Jay, his wife Amy and their two children, Thatcher and Londyn live in Anderson, Indiana.

Special thanks to Testament, Dawn Trollip, and Jack and Kathy Stanford for

providing worship music in both services and for lifting us up with such inspiring songs of Christmas. Sunday night's performances of Living Praise, New Covenant, and the Trinity Orchestra were spectacular! Thank you to all of you for your hard work this season and for continuing the musical excellence during this busy season of ministry at Trinity. What a wonderful turnout from our supportive church congregation!

Preschool & Children's Choir Concert

December 14 • 6:00 pm

Music Calendar

Don't let programming dates slip-up on you! Plan ahead!

December 10

Double Choirs (No missions except for Preschool Choir)

December 14

Choir Cantata with Jay and Amy Rouse Both Morning Services

Preschool and Children's Choirs Concert 6:00 pm

December 17
Church-wide Christmas Caroling

Student Ministry

life, Rev. L honestly trinity baptist student ministry

Rev. Lydia Tatum, ltatum@tbcraleigh.com 🛦 Christian Davis, cdavis@tbcraleigh.com

Words from Lydia

This past Wednesday night, our middle and high school students shared in a special time of worship where we participated in a traditional Candlelight Moravian Love Feast, sang songs, and read Scripture that led us to experience the hopeful expectation of the birth of Christ. We even got to make Chrismons and paper stars. Though we are not Moravian, we were able to participate in a time of Christian fellowship that breaks denominational ties and harkens to the days of Acts 2:46. We were invited to think

through what the hope of Jesus means to us in our lives and in our particular situations. And as we meditated on hope, we began to anticipate the coming of the Source of all hope, all peace, all joy, and all love. This Advent season, I hope that you, too, will feel the excitement and anticipation as we prepare to celebrate the coming of our Christ and as we look forward to the day He returns.



Middle School New Year's Eve Celebration

Wednesday, December 31 6:00pm - 10:00pm Cost: \$30

Our next big Middle School event will be on New Years Eve. We will enjoy a night of fellowship that includes CiCi's Pizza and games and fun at Frankie's Fun Park. The cost is \$30. This will cover CiCi's and activities at Frankie's. More information will be mailed out closer to the date, so mark your calendars!



D-Team Celebrations

This Wednesday, December 10th

This Wednesday, December 10th, will be our D-Teams Celebration. Each D-Team will have the opportunity to go out and celebrate their time together this semester and share in Christmas cheer! Please contact your D-Team leaders for more info.

Student Day

Sunday, December 28

This special morning of worship will be led entirely by our middle and high school and college students. If you are interested in leading in music, reading Scripture, leading in prayer, or serving as an usher, please contact Lydia at ltatum@tbcraleigh.com.

Education & Families

Rev. Karen Metcalf Eickhoff, kmetcalf@tbcraleigh.com

"For God so loved the world that he gave his one and only Son, that whoever believes in him shall not perish but have eternal life."

This week we had a chance to give an offering toward missions and missionaries that serve around the Globe. Today we have an opportunity to share this gospel with those who live and work along side us. Take this verse into the Advent Season and share the good news.

Advent Items for Families

A great Advent resource is the online devotion from Passport Camps. Go to **www.followingthestar.org** and find scripture, prayer, and meditative thoughts, accompanied by gentle music, which can be accessed every day.

Family Christmas Tree

The Tree is up in the Fellowship Hall and ready for your family's ornament. So find an ornament relating to the Nativity, write your family name on it with the current year – 2014 and bring it to the tree in the Fellowship Hall. Become part of a wonderful Trinity tradition and bring an ornament for the tree!

Mission Well

Come and check out the mission well in the E building. We are collecting our offering for Global missions in a fun way this December. So bring your coins and watch them spiral into the bottom of the well. All monies will go to CBF Global Mission Fund.

God did send His Son... and His name is Jesus!

Believe it and share it!

Holiday Calendar

Wednesday, December 10

Double Choirs Music Makers and Young Musicians Only

Sunday, December 14

Cantata Both Morning Services

Children's Choir Concert Evening Service

Wednesday, December 17

Church-wide Christmas Caroling

Wednesday, December 24
Christmas Eve Services

Children's Day

February 8, 2015

Children will be participating in all aspects of the morning worship services. If you are a grade school child that plays an instrument and is willing to share with us in the service, please contact me. Mark the date!

Passportkids Summer Camp

July 6 - 9, 2015 • Montreat, NC For children in current grades 3-5

Brochures will be out soon. Mark your calendars!

Preschool Ministry

Rev. Carla Babb, cbabb@tbcraleigh.com

Words from Carla

Rachel Cruze, Dave Ramsey's daughter, grew up learning how money works. She has a heart to empower this generation to save, give, and live intentionally. Here are some tips about spending and using your money and time wisely during the Christmas season!

Set a dollar amount.

And stick to it! No matter what, do not spend more than that amount. It's also important that your spending limit makes sense for your budget. If you're already living paycheck to paycheck, it's a terrible idea to spend hundreds of dollars on Christmas gifts.

Prioritize who you are giving to.

If you have \$100 in your budget, then you can either get 10 gifts worth \$10 or two gifts worth \$50. It's your budget, so you can choose how to spend it. But you also need to accept the fact that some people might not make the cut.



Sunday Discipleship Training Nights Beginning in January

3 - 4 Volunteers Needed

Preschool Hall Floater

Someone is needed who would be willing to be a floater on the preschool hall and go into any room when needed.

To volunteer, please contact Carla at 919-787-3740 or cbabbb@tbcraleigh.com.

Avoid the malls.

That's difficult for me to say because I love shopping! But you can find better deals online if you spend the time and do the research. Obviously, you shouldn't wait until December 23 if you want to buy something online. So give yourself some time for shipping and you'll avoid all the stress that comes with shopping at the mall during the holidays.

Consolidate your time.

In other words, as much as it's possible, do everything at once. Take one day and knock out all your Christmas shopping instead of spreading it out over three weekends. You'll save so much time and hassle by taking this approach.

Keep Christmas in perspective.

Remember, this is just stuff, and Christmas is about more than just getting a bunch of stuff. If you have to cut back this year, don't beat yourself up. Enjoy your time with family and friends. And know that you might have more flexibility in your budget next year.

I can't stress that last point enough. If you're totally stressed out over your Christmas budget, then you're doing Christmas wrong. Take a breath and remember why we celebrate this amazing holiday in the first place! Also children can make cards and gifts from things around the house. Be creative and let them create a gift! When I was attending Campbell Divinity School, I wanted to give something to those whom I had entered this journey with, but there were so many and I knew I could not afford to buy them all something, so I went into the back yard and picked up sticks and began breaking them into smaller sticks then I took twine and wrapped two sticks together at the center forming a cross. I then hot-glued a piece of twine at the top so the cross could be hung as a Christmas decoration, on a cabinet knob, in a car, etc. I just received an email from a colleague who was decorating her tree and wanted to let me know she still had her cross and it meant so much. A simple gift, but given from the heart.

Keeping Christ as the Focus, Carla Rev. Spencer Good, sgood@rocraleigh.com ▲ (919) 787-4991

ROC Hours

Monday • Tuesday • Thursday 8:00 am - 2:00 pm • 3:00 pm - 9:00 pm

Wednesday

8:00 am - 2:00 pm

7:45 pm - 9:00 pm (for Trinity Members)

Friday

8:00 am - 2:00 pm (Gym Floor Closes at 11:45)

Saturday

9:00 am - 12:00 pm

ROC Volunteers

Monday, December 15

8am-11am Charlie & Dottie DeFrancis

11am-2pm Anita Yeargin 3pm-6pm Jane Sauls 6pm-9pm Bill Shelton

Tuesday, December 16

8am-11am Leland Cottle 11am-2pm Steve Allen 3pm-6pm H.L. Warren 6pm-9pm Joe & Star Davis

Wednesday, December 17

8am-11am Marcel Beaudreau 11am-2pm Ernest & Ann Tilley 7:45pm-9pm Ron Brown

Thursday, December 18

8am-11am Charlotte Edwards,

Beverly Munday

11am-2pm Jane Simpkins 3pm-6pm Peggy Paul 6pm-9pm Steve Patrick

Friday, December 19

8am-11am Johnny Teal 11am-2pm Pat Altman

Saturday, December 20

9am - 12pm Closed

*The volunteer schedule is subject to change. If no volunteer is available, the ROC may close even during regular hours.

Volunteers Needed

2nd & 3rd Tuesday 3:00 - 6:00pm 3rd Thursday 6:00 - 9:00pm

ROC Sub-Volunteers Needed

If you are unable to serve on a set scheduled time each month, we are also in need of volunteers who are available and willing to sub at various times through December 2014.

To volunteer contact Michelle: 919-787-3740 or memmering@tbcraleigh.com

ROC Activities

December 15 - December 20

Group Fitness Classes

M - W • 8:00-9:00 am • Gym Cardio Strength Training

M, W • 9:00-10:00 am • Gym Stroller Strides

> **T • 5:30-6:30 am • Gym** Body Back Class

T • 9:00-10:00 am • Gym Dance-It Group Fitness Class

T • 9:00-9:45 am • MP Room *FREE*

Senior Adult Strength and Stretch

Recreation Activities

M - W • 5:00-9:00pm

Basketball Leagues

1st & 3rd Tuesdays • Each Month

Prayer Shawl Ministry

Recreation Outreach Center

Rev. Spencer Good, sgood@rocraleigh.com △ (919) 787-4991



100 days of TBC Upward began in mid November!

Practice Schedules

All basketball players and cheerleaders will have one practice per week. Practices are conducted either on Monday, Tuesday, or Thursday evenings on the same day and at the same time each week. All practices will last one hour consisting of a 15 minute devotion and a 45 minute on-court practice. All games and practices are held in the Recreational Outreach Center on the Trinity Baptist Church Campus.

Practices Dates for 2014/2015 Season

Please plan to attend practice each week. We will practice each Monday/Tuesday/ Thursday, having the two weeks around Christmas break as time without practice.

December 8, 9 & 11

December 15, 16 & 18

December 22, 23 & 25 No Practice, Christmas Break December 29, 30 & January 1 No Practice. New Years Break

January 5, 6 & 8

January 12, 13 & 15

January 19, 20 & 22

January 26, 27 & 29

February 2, 3 & 5

February 9, 10 & 12

February 16, 17 & 19

February 24 • TBC Upward Celebration Night

ROC Calendar

Upward Celebration Night February 24, 2015

11th Annual ROC'n Golf Tournament

May 18, 2015

TBC Block Party August 26, 2015

9th Annual NH5k September 12, 2015

Fall Fest: Trunk or Treat October 30, 2015



A total fitness program for moms that they can do with their baby or stroller-age child(ren).

Monday, Wednesday and Friday 9:00-10:00 am • ROC First Class is Free!

Come a few minutes early to sign-up!

For more information go to www.strollerstrides.net/midtownraleigh.

ETC Workers

Sunday, December 14

Hostess: Teran Canterbury Assistant Hostess: Allison Harris

8:45 am Worship Service

Robin Roberts, Mable Christian, Natalie & Jaden Kring, Jennifer Harrison, Amanda Price

10:55 am Worship Service

0-4 mos Monty Monteith, Shannon Bryant,

Miel Binford

5-10 mos Helen Monteith,

Mary Ann Hickland

11-14 mos Kaleo Bullard,

Julie Anna Kaufman

15-19 mos Nicole Smith, Beth Bullard 20-24 mos Leigh Abbott, Susan Blakely

2 yrs Alyson Burnette

3 yrs Scott Binford, Don Price 4 yrs Anita Price, Jay Abbott

Wednesday, December 17

Bed Babies Melody Yeargan, Kim Beckett Toddlers Judy Pope, Susan Tucker

Two's Caroline Warren

Vision for Growth December 7, 2014

Growing through Bible Study				
Members Age Group	Present	New Members	Visitors	
Adults	551	0	13	
Students	128	0	7	
Children	79	0	0	
Preschool	<u>64</u>	0	<u>1</u>	
Totals	822	0	21	
Sunday School			Total 830	
- · ·				

Growing through Worship...

8:45am Worship Attendance
10:55am Worship Attendance
Total Worship Attendance
937

Growing through Stewardship...

(YTD totals through 10/31/2014)

YTD General	
Fund Needs (Budget)	\$2,270,400.00
YTD Operating Receipts	\$2,141,322.15
YTD Operating Expenses	\$2,051,532.38
0 1 10 1	

Capital Campaign

Capital Campaign Pledges
Pledged Money Received
Total Received
\$903,392.75
\$948,506.70

When you provide a check as payment, you authorize us either to use information from your check to make a one-time electronic fund transfer from your account or to process the payment as a check transaction.

Trinity Baptist Church Staff

Tel: 919-787-3740 • Fax: 919-787-4884 Prayer Line: 781-PRAY (7729) www.tbcraleigh.com

> Dr. G. Jeffery Roberts Senior Pastor

ext. 4850 • jroberts@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Hal Melton

Assoc. Pastor, Missions & Senior Adults ext. 4858 • hmelton@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Steve Byers

Assoc. Pastor, Worship & Music ext. 4861 • slbyers@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Karen Metcalf Eickhoff Assoc. Pastor, Education & Families ext. 4855 • kmetcalf@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Spencer Good Assoc. Pastor, Outreach & Recreation ext. 4856 • sgood@rocraleigh.com

Rev. Lydia Tatum Assoc. Pastor, Minister to Students ext. 4857 • ltatum@tbcraleigh.com

Christian Davis Student Ministry Associate ext. 4860 • cdavis@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Carla Babb Preschool Ministry Associate ext. 4859 • cbabb@tbcraleigh.com

Jan Brown, Financial Administrator ext. 4853 • janbrown@tbcraleigh.com

Liz Adams, Pastoral Secretary ext. 4851 • ladams@tbcraleigh.com

RaNada Thornton, Ministerial Secretary ext. 4854 • rthornton@tbcraleigh.com

Michelle Emmering, Ministerial Secretary ext. 4852 • memmering@tbcraleigh.com

Maria Miller, Weekday Preschool Director ext. 4864 • preschool@tbcraleigh.com

Debbie Surface, Weekday Preschool Admin. ext. 4865

Michelle Strom, Church Hostess ext. 4863 • mstrom@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Wayne Rogers, Organist Ramona Green, Pianist Barbara Bowen, Pianist

E-mail newsletter articles no later than Noon Fridays to: info@tbcraleigh.com.

Trinity Times (USPS 006-883) is published weekly, except July 4th week and Christmas week by Trinity Baptist Church, 4815 Six Forks Road, Raleigh, NC 27609.

Periodical postage paid at Raleigh, NC. Postmaster: Send address changes to Trinity Times, 4815 Six Forks Rd., Raleigh, NC 27609

